WHITLEY COUNTY REDEVELOPMENT
November 15, 2011
The Whitley County Redevelopment Commission met Tuesday November 15, 2011 in the Commissioner’s Room located on the first floor of the Whitley County Government Center.  In attendance were Chairman Bill Overdeer, James Argerbright, Michael Schrader, Tom Rethlake, Frank Kessler, Alan Tio, Brooks Langloh, Jim Breckler, and Brandon Forrester. The minutes were recorded by Auditor Jen McGuire.  
IN THE MATTER OF MINUTES & CLAIMS:  Minutes from the November 8, 2011 meeting were reviewed a motion to approve was made by Kessler, seconded by Rethlake and approved with a 5/0 vote.  No claims were paid since last meeting.
IN THE MATTER OF GATEWAY PARK:  Chairman Overdeer started the meeting by stating the Gateway Project, will work out better in using the idea Kessler had last meeting and doing the overall project in phases. 

-Phase I 36” Culverts clean up ditch on Lincolnway, re-grade swale at Ft Wayne Metals


-Phase II Lis Property diversion swale West side of Williams Drive


-Phase III Four culverts & re-grade William Drive


-Phase IV culverts for Eaton entrance


-Phase V culverts for American Amusement property

Argerbright made the motion to get a final cost for project in phases, approval from the Commissioners for the Highway to do the work, get a design plan with a survey for Lincolnway, check with the property owners to pay for the culverts, do all the phases but use the alternate 30” culvert in Phase II, seconded by Schrader and carried for approval with a 5/0 vote.  Kevin Michael will do the survey for Lincolnway check for utilities at park.  Commissioner’s approval will be brought up in the November 21, 2011 meeting and check for reimbursement for fuel for the Highway department.


In discussion of the new sign at the entrance off of Lincolnway instead of mounding the sign a motion was made by Rethlake to increase the height of the overall sign by 2’ taller, seconded by Argerbright and carried with a 5/0 vote.

IN THE MATTER OF CITY CHEVROLET: Alan Tio spoke on behalf of a request from City Chevrolet for an upcoming expansion of their property.  City water and sewer will have to be extended and will involve 70-80 parcels.  The new building will be 25,000 square foot show room with pavement for the car lot. More information will come later on the project and will be coordinating efforts with Columbia City.
There being no further business or public comment, the meeting was adjourned.
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